Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

held on Wednesday 20 April 2016 in the Jubilee room at Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: Mrs. J Humphries (Chairman) 


County Councillor: B Edwards

District Councillor: R McCardle

Councillors: R Lewis, Mrs. I Rees, Mrs. J Stanton, M Snelson and W J Snelson 
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
1200. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Mrs. L Jones.
1201. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Cllr. W Snelson and Cllr. M Snelson declared an interest in 1203b.
1202. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 16 March 2016, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1203. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Tree Update (Brantley Lane / Crescent)

The Clerk had written to Rt. Hon Gavin Williamson. Cllr. McCardle confirmed he had spoken with Rachel Everitt, of Housing Plus, who would arrange a further site inspection with the Estate Impact Officer and Andy Cousin, of South Staffordshire Council. It was requested that Cllr. McCardle and possibly a Parish Councillor, also attend this meeting and that Ms Haughtey be notified, so that she could also be present and provide access to the property to assess the damage.

A further email had been sent to Martin Wallace at Housing Plus expressing extreme disappointment with his responses to date – no response has been received.

b. Affordable Housing
It was confirmed that due to the feedback from the District Council at the initial meeting, the landowner of the Parish Council’s preferred site should not be approached until all other opportunities have been exhausted.
Lesley Birch, of Housing Plus, had provided a Clerk with an update in respect of ongoing communications with other land owners. These were discussed.
c. EE Rural Coverage Programme

No further progress has been made with respect to possible sites. The issues were discussed and it was agreed, by all, that we should wait until the necessary technological advances have been made, to permit the alternative option, as discussed at the last meeting, to be used. Cllr. Mrs. Stanton agreed to revert to EE and request they make contact once the technology is available.

Further to the discussions last month, Cllr. Lewis reported on the signal box available for EE which has strengthened the mobile coverage throughout his property.

d. 30mph bin stickers

Cllr. Lewis explained how these had been distributed to date. The Clerk confirmed that further stickers had been requested. However, PCSO Nicholls has been relocated to Codsall / Essington. The Clerk will follow up the request with the remaining 3 PCSOs who will be covering the area.
e. Parking - 81-85 Aix Ashes Road and Brantley Lane

The Clerk has reported the parking issues along Six Ashes Road to PCSO Nicholls. Due to her relocation, she had agreed to pass it to the remaining PCSO’s to review and respond – no response has been received to date.

With respect to Brantley Lane, PCSO Nicholls had agreed to monitor the situation – the Clerk agreed to contact the remaining 3 PCSO’s to ensure they were aware.
f. Ice buster scheme

Nothing further has been heard from Highways or the suggested volunteers. 
A grit bin has been sited on Six Ashes Road, just down from Brantley Lane as requested.

Corbett School had confirmed their salt spinner was purchased from TFM at a cost of £100; it had significantly reduced the amount of time taken – with the playground being completed in 2-3 instead of 30 minutes.
g. Whittimere Quarry

The Police had reported back to the Chair following her recent call to 101. They had attended the site and taken some vehicle registration numbers, they had spoken to those involved which seems to have been effective. Cllr. Edwards informed the meeting that on the spot fines can now be given by South Staffordshire Council.
h. Albrighton and Woodland hunt

A letter had been received from the hunt stating they would avoid school leaving times, however, if this was not possible they would ensure additional whippers were present, to keep the hounds in pack on the Highway.
With respect to the other incident, apologies had been made, they also claimed that the land owner had been given advance warning to the hunt.
i. Queens 90th Birthday

The PTA at the school had held a successful meeting, at which it was decided to concentrate on an afternoon tea, as opposed to combining it with their Summer Fun day. The event will run from 2-5pm with tea at 3pm.
j. Tom Butler Cup 2016
The presentation of the awards and cup will take place at 4pm during the Queen’s 90th Birthday celebrations at the school.
It was agreed that the competition will only be open to Parishioners, those at Corbett School and those working within the Village.

Cllr. Mrs. Stanton had kindly arranged for the posters to be printed as A5 flyers. It was agreed that each Councillor would take a number to distribute to houses throughout the Parish.

Cllr. W Snelson, Cllr. Mrs Rees and Cllr. Mrs Humphries agreed to be present at the village hall on the entry dates to collect entries. Further details will be decided at the next meeting.

It was agreed that the determination of prizes would be deferred to the following meeting.
1204. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
a. The Neighbourhood Highways Team

The following suggestions were made with respect to works to be completed whilst in the Parish:-

Sweep / shovel the footpath from the Red Lion to the school - there are a lot of old twigs, leaves, and general waste that need clearing

Turn the 30/NSL sign round - heading towards six ashes out of the village 

Brantley Lane - general tidy - believe there to be a lot of rubbish around the dog bin, before the road goes into the lane.

Paint the white railings at White Cross and Gospel Ash Road 
b. Six Ashes Road – flowing water / drainage
As stated earlier in the minutes, a grit bin has now been positioned at this site. Since the last meeting, Cllr. Mrs. Stanton’s garage had again flooded. She had provided both photos and video to Simon Griffiths of Highways and requested dates of the visits to check the gulley’s and drains.
Cllr. Edwards agreed to also raise this in his forthcoming meeting with Highways.

The Clerk agreed to chase Simon Griffiths at Highways with respect to the red strip of tarmac by the Red Lion and the resurfacing of the carriageway and central reservation adjacent to the Post Office.

A discussion was held with respect to white lines on the carriageway. It was noted that the previous Council were in favour of the omission of the lines, however, often vehicles did tend to drive on both sides of the road. It was further noted that roads have to be of a certain width to carry white lines. Cllr. Edwards agreed to take this forward to his meeting with Mark Keeling of Staffordshire Highways.

A letter had been received from Staffordshire Highways informing of the end of the lengthsmen service in April 2016. The Neighbourhood Highways teams work is under review.
1205. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall
There hasn’t been a committee meeting in recent months.

Corbett School 
Cllr. W Snelson reported that the school were extremely grateful for the recent donation, due to poor weather the event has been postponed until May 2016. 
The school is experiencing problems with the playing field flooding. The field is currently unplayable for 70% of the year. Mrs Southall is looking for ways in which to improve drainage, Cllr. M Snelson is advising.

The Clerk reported that the school had been over-subscribed with respect to applications for the 2016 Reception class.
Church of the Holy Cross 
The annual PCC meeting will be held on Sunday 24 April 2016 at 12:15pm.
1206. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no members of the public present.
1207. FINANCE
a. Governance statement Annual return 31 March 2016
The annual governance statement was reviewed and completed
b. Accounts year ended 31 March 2016

The Clerk had previously emailed copies of the accounts for the year ended 31 March 2016. Cllr. Lewis proposed and Cllr. M Snelson seconded, that they be taken as read, this was agreed by all present. The Chairman and Clerk signed the annual return. 
c. Review of Risk Management Policy and Risk Assessment

It was agreed to defer this to the next meeting, due to amendments required in respect of the Transparency Act.
d. Insurance 
The renewal quotation had been received from Zurich insurance. The basic annual premium is £251.85 which is the same as that in 2013, 2014 and 2015, however due to an increase in API from 6-9%, the overall cost has increased from £243.80 to £251.85. It was agreed that the policy should be renewed with Zurich. 
e. Cheques
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. W Snelson and seconded by Cllr. R Lewis
a. Chipmonk Computing Ltd  Website hosting & Transparency Act changes     
£72.00
b. Zurich

Annual insurance



£251.85
c. Cllr. Mrs Stanton
Tom Butler cup flyer



£21.42
1208. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received
· PA 16/00271/FUL - The Oak House Six Ashes Road Halfpenny Green Dudley South Staffordshire DY7 5EJ  - Plot 2; No change of use from previous planning approval 15/00121/FUL.  Demolition of former single storey toilet extension complete at 19/03/2016.  Construction of replacement 2 storey dormer bungalow commenced, similar to the previous approval given in the above approval constructed on the same former single storey toilet, kitchen area and plant room. The new current proposal is for a rebuild/replacement/substitute structure for the same residential property use. (Retrospective) – Objections raised with respect to over development of the site.
· PA 16/00272/FUL - The Oak House Six Ashes Road Halfpenny Green Dudley South Staffordshire DY7 5EJ -  Plot 1: Retrospective planning application for conversion of part of the former Royal Oak PH. The 3 storey element, proposed internal alterations, minimum demolition, replacement windows, and a new render to finish the external walls. Installation of new foul and storm drains.  Approval required for landscaping (tree planting) boundary fences, and typical window details. The formation of a new private drive and property access.  Repairs to existing pitched roof areas.  Black rainwater pipes. Objections raised with respect to the change of character / appearance given new rendering.
· PA 16/00137/FUL - Devon Cottage Tom Lane Bobbington Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5EN – Two Storey stables tack room and feed room (retrospective) – No objections
· PA 16/00304/FUL – Land at Gospel Ash Road, Bobbington DY7 5EE – Erection of 2 detached houses with garages – No objections, although in green belt, this application would qualify as in-fill
· PA/00214/Aggres - Change of use of established agricultural building to one residential dwelling - Agricultural Building Crab Lane Bobbington South Staffordshire – a lengthy discussion was held with respect to this application. The majority of Councillors (based on a vote of hands) objected to the application as the works

required to undertake the conversion would go beyond those considered to be Permitted Development.
b. Responded to:

c. Outcomes:

d. Enforcement matters:

An update on was provided by South Staffordshire Council in respect of properties previously reported to them. Enquiries are ongoing with respect to one of those properties.
1209. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Nothing to report.
1210. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Dog Stencils, email to confirm training given and further training required.
Tesco Bags of help grant – open space grants £8-10k

Halfpenny Green Air Scouts – Letter of thanks

SSC – SES and SP CCG AGM invitation 28/6/2016 6pm – 8:30pm
Health watch consultation Stoke on Trent and Staffordshire

Community Council of Staffordshire – membership invitation 1 April 2016
Circulated by email prior to the meeting:-

South Staffordshire Community Voluntary Action (SSCVA) e-bulletin - 15/4/2016 and 4/4/2016

VAST - E-bulletins 31/3/2016 and 24/3/2016
1211. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 18 May 2016
Meeting Closed 
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